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Minutes November 17, 2020
Present:  Maria Ballard, Ron Carson, Tara Conrad, Karen Harrington, Scott Hildebrand, Jennifer Mace, Angela Simmons, Brandi Tolbert.
Excused: Ronn Abernathy, Jennie Connor, Eric Page, Sylvia White.
Agencies attending:  Renee Lewis – Repay; Chris White, Chloe Davidson, Patti Ferree – CRC; Ken Benfield, Chris Renfro - Project Challenge; Beth Ledbetter – Family Guidance Center; Josh Clay – Cognitive Connection; Kimberly Townsend, Kim Castano – Kids at Work; Lindsey Morgan - FCT.
Staff attending: Megan Webster, Philip Toelkes.
The meeting was opened by Brandi at 11:30 am.
The minutes from the October meeting were reviewed. A motion was made by Tara and seconded by Maria.  After calling a roll call vote, the motion passed unanimously.
Report from the State:  Megan discussed monthly reports that have been developed for each funded program.  She reviewed the number of clients served as well as the percentage of clients served versus the estimates for each program.   
She reported that $60,000 was returned to the State from programs last year after final accounting.  Megan announced that a specific funding amount for each county is not guaranteed this year.  She urged each program to focus their efforts on outreach.  A general discussion followed regrading referrals and funding decisions.  Topics included reopening, a COVID vaccine, and how these might affect funding.  
Megan stated she has been asked about receiving referrals from other districts.  Program representatives shared their outreach efforts.  School representatives discussed the reasons for low referral rates this year.  
Megan announced the Risk/Needs Assessment form will change effective January 1, 2021.  Programs will start the assessment using the new YASSI questionnaire to develop a risk score.  Various questions were raised by programs about how this will work.
Report from Juvenile Justice:  no report.
Governance:  Regarding a previous discussion about conforming by-laws to the recent changes in legislation, Jennifer and Brandi met with the County Attorney.  Areas that should be reviewed include publishing meeting times and providing a link online for attendance.  Any change to a meeting time/date should be announced 48 hours in advance.  Voting by e-mail should be discouraged and only used in emergency situations.  Finally, every vote must be taken by an individual roll call.
Jennifer also recommended sharing the Board’s Risk/Needs Assessment Summary with the Commissioners as an update and not request a vote in the future.
Monitoring Assignments:  Brandi agreed to monitor Repay and CRC; Karen will monitor Family Guidance and Project Challenge; Scott volunteered to monitor Family Centered Treatment; Angela will monitor Kids at Work; and Maria will monitor Cognitive Connection.
Finance:  Jennifer reported the Administrative budget was in line with no unusual activity.  
Conflict Resolution submitted a budget revision to the Board.  Patti reported they intend to return $12,435 to the Catawba JCPC due to lapsed salaries and other reduced expenditures.  Jennifer made a motion to approve the revision and Karen seconded the motion.  After a roll call vote was held, the motion to approve the budget revision was passed unanimously.  Megan recommended the Board review reallocating these funds as soon as possible.  After discussion, Brandi announced we would hold a December meeting for the purposed of reviewing this issue and not hold a January meeting.  
Program were told to submit a request for reallocated funds no later than 5:00 p.m. on December 7, 2020 in ALLIES and send emails to Philip and the Board. 
Outreach:  The committee submitted a revised Risk/Needs Assessment Summary to the Board for approval.  After review, a roll call vote was held and the recommendation was passed unanimously.  
The next Meeting is December 15 at 11:30 a.m.  
adjourned at 12:40 pm
Respectfully submitted,
Philip Toelkes
